American Steel Site Visit
Date: 4/12/2019
Attendees: Kelley Boatwright, Steven Tafuni, Emily Wargo, Adam Kirchein

Department staff conducted a site visit at American Steel (WACS ID: 106062) on April 12, 2019 regarding a recent Solid Waste permit application. During the inspection, Department staff compared the operations plan contained within the permit application to the operations being conducted at the facility. Department staff noted that the facility appears to be following their operations plan.

Facility Process:
The facility takes in recovered material from four Covanta run waste to energy facilities and receives truck loads of material daily. The truck loads are separated by facility for processing. The recovered material is run through a screen shaker. Magnets separate ferrous iron from residual ash. The ash is deposited in a separated pile, and the recovered iron is separated by size in various piles. The ash is then moved to concrete partitioned storage areas to be sent back to the respective county for disposal. It was noted that the ash piles are covered overnight, and tarps were present on site. The recovered metal is also sent back to the counties, where it enters the recycling stream.

Notes from the inspection:
The facility only has one storm water drain on the working pad and does not currently have any leachate control systems in place. While the facility is using BMP’s to keep ash out of the storm water system (hay bales, ash rings, and silt fencing), Department staff did note ash residue around the edge of the storm water ponds. 
The working pad has damage in several places that is conducive to ponding of water, which was noted during the inspection.
The facility has a water truck that is used for dust suppression, but dust was noted during the inspection, however it did not appear to be leaving the property boundaries.
It was noted during the inspection that waste tires were received from Hillsborough and Pinellas Counties that did not appear to come from their respective waste to energy facilities, as they were not burned. 
While the facility tarps the separated ash in the concrete partitioned storage areas after processing if it remains onsite overnight, the facility does not tarp or cover the unprocessed material on site.
The facility indicated that they perform daily inspections of the storm water system and litter control on site, but do not keep records of these activities for review. 
It was noted during the inspection that the ash content of the incoming material varies from 15%-55% depending on the county of origin. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The facility representative, Steve Roehrig, stated he obtains samples of stormwater from the two outfall areas on a monthly basis.  Quarterly inspections are also performed.
Concrete curbing, hay bales, and silt fencing is used to help retain stormwater on the processing pad.
